All Saints CEVA Primary School and Nursery

Castle Street, Wellinghorough, Northants, NN8 1L.S
Telephone: 01933 225888
Email: head@allsaints-pri.northants-ecl.gov.uk Headteacher: Mrs Emma Johnson

17™ April 2024

Dear Parents/Guardians,

We are extremely excited to be able to welcome you to our All Saints family. We are inviting you to an
information evening where you will be able to meet your child’s Teachers and other key members of
staff.

This is scheduled for Thursday 23 May at 6.00 pm, this is for parents only as we cannot
accommodate children at the meeting.

The meeting is for parents to discuss the vision and ethos of the school and to talk about practical
arrangements including uniform expectations and importantly the settling in process. There will also
be an opportunity to ask staff questions and to look around the learning environments that your child
will be in. Also, in attendance at this meeting will be representatives from the governing body. Every
child in Reception will receive a home visit from their Class Teacher. This provides an opportunity for
you and your child to begin to establish relationships with the staff, but to also ensure that we have all
the relevant information we need to aid in transition. You will be able to sign up for a home visit when
you arrive for the meeting.

As part of your child’'s transition into Reception, it is important that we can make contact with their
current nursery. Please send an email to Mrs Aimee Kerr, our Deputy Headteacher and Reception
Teacher, including your child’s name, name of the nursery, and the name of their Key Worker if they
have one. Mrs Kerr will then contact the nurseries to help us to gather more information about how we
can best help your child settle in with us. Mrs Kerr email address is aimeekerr@allsaintspri.org If your
child currently attends our Nursery at All Saints there is no need to email.

Please confirm you are able to attend the meeting with the school office on 01933 225888 or
alternatively email admin@allsaintspri.org If you have any questions, the school office is open Monday
to Friday between 8.30- 3.30pm.

We are so looking forward to meeting you all.

Kind regards,
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Mrs Emma Johnson
Headteacher
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